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Dear brothers in Christ, we thank God for the possibility we have of 

being able to communicate again by this means. Despite this time of 

pandemic that since last March has kept us in confinement with the 

undesirable social confinement, not being able to gather publicly as a 

local church, not being able to visit us, etc. Nevertheless, the conviction of 

faith has kept us steadfast in our devotion and in the hope of meeting 

again, greeting each other, and shaking hands. And with the joy and 

gratitude of being alive, even though some have passed through the 

affectation of Covid 19. Good winds blow for the congregation, we will 

soon see what it is about. 

Church in downtown Maturín. 

First Public Meeting of Worship in a Time of Pandemic, Hallelujah: 

We had confirmed that on Sunday, November 8, 2020 we could meet 

publicly as a church, to worship God, the entire brotherhood. The news 

has caused great joy. The meetings are held observing the biosecurity 

measures. We glorify God for the good news, indeed the meeting went 

without any problem. 



The public meetings in Maturín will be held within the official biosafety 

plan in Venezuela, known as 7 + 7: A flexible week where public meetings 

with the respective biosecurity measures are allowed. The following week 

is a radical quarantine where no type of meeting is allowed. 

Prayer for health: 

At this time we have in prayer for health reasons several male servants of 

the Lord, Ronald Roark, Tol Burk and Steve Wilsher from USA. 

From Venezuela, brother Rafael Silva with a very delicate state of health, 

several more brothers. 

 

 

 

Praise the Lord. First meeting of public worship in times of pandemic In downtown MATURÍN. This 

server preaching the word. 

So far this newsletter. Thank you, beloved, for participating with this 

server in this work. 

  Let's keep praying for each other, for all humanity, for the church, and 

for Venezuela. 

We appreciate that you include us in your prayers. 



If God allows, it will be until the next edition, meanwhile, we ask God to 

protect us and richly bless all of us. Goodbye. 

In the love of Jesus, 

Antonio and family. 

 

 

 

 


